
 

East Ferris Centennial Advisory Committee 

Minutes of meeting held Tuesday, May 25th, 2021.  

Present: Pauline Rochefort   Cécile Barham   
  Jason Trottier (absent)  Jenna Cowden (absent) 
     Monica Hawkins   Gilles Mathon 
  Laurette Taillefer    Steven Trahan (absent) 
  Kim Rose    Joanne St. Denis  
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Pauline advised that for the month of May, we are still going as plan for the bat house kits.  Kim 
placed an order with Urban Nature.  The bat house should be delivered to the municipal office 
shortly.  They will be selling at the cost of $20.00.  We ordered 25 bat house kits. 
 
Laurette advised that Steven Trahan did a fabulous job with the clean-up day.  Laurette 
mentioned that she would like to see for next year the clean up day changed to clean up week.   
 
June: 
The Centennial Celebrations will still be holding the Car Rally, on June 17th, which is being 
organized by Club Action 50+.  Cecile advised that they have 25 registrations.  People are 
interested and are being advised that they do not need to have a classic car to register.  Cecile 
emailed the Director of Public Works asking to borrow some pylons.  Monica will remind Antoine 
and have him contact Cecile in this regard. 
 
The Youth fishing derby is still a go, there will be prize categories for various age groups.  
Joanne contacting outfitters for donations for loot bags for the children.  Joanne will forward Kim 
the regulations on the tournament so that when registrations come in, they can be advised of 
the rules. 
 
Dream catcher and paint workshop are still being planned. 
 
Canada Day Committee is meeting on Wednesday.  At this time, on June 14th, 2021, Ontario 
will be entering into stage 1, and it will be for 21 days.  Kim advised that the Committee will be 
discussing regarding virtual events.  We should be able to receive our fireworks if we can 
display them - this is all depending on the Stage 1 of re-opening due to COVID-19. 
 
Committee discuss to move Jack Lockhart's workshop from July 24 to August 24th Pauline 
inquired with the Lions Club in Bonfield for the cost of the tent rental.  They have 2 tents, 20 x 
20 they rent out at the cost of $576.  The Lions Club installs and takes down. 
 
Pauline advised that the Book Committee was working on the big day of November 27th, 2021.  
There will be more discussions at the next meeting regarding November 27/21. 



 


